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Steering Committee Meeting
ADF&G Conference Room 
1800 Glenn Highway, Palmer
Tuesday, January 8, 2013, 1:30 – 4 pm

Meeting Notes
Facilitator: Sue Rodman





Notetaker:  Frankie Barker
Attendance: SC members Kim Sollien,  Frankie Barker, Jessica Speed, Jeff Davis, David Wigglesworth , Eric Rothwell, Laura Allen. Other: Terry Nininger
New Fish and Wildlife Service NFHAP Coordinator

David Wigglesworth has taken over the NFHAP Coordinator position replacing Cecil Rich.  He is working out of the USFWS Regional office.  

Mat-Su Habitat Partnership Website Update

Jessica has been working with Katrina Mueller, USFWS, to develop the new web site.  She will be asking for feedback after making more changes.  There were suggestions to include NFHAP funded project reports and broaden the Symposium page to include presentations.  Links to NFHAP, Conserve Online and other Alaska fish partnerships were proposed.
NFHAP Project Ranking

After the October ranking process, there were suggestions to create a more objective science-based ranking process.  A committee has been created to discuss (Bill, Sue, Eric, Cecil or David).
NFHAP Funding Update

David indicated that there is no approved federal budget; a continuing resolution is in place.  Applicants can call Anchorage Field Office to see where they ranked in the priority list.  Jeff mentioned that the grants from the Alaska Sustainable Salmon Fund may have changed the ranking. 
David will call Bill to check on the ranking list. 

Strategic Action Plan Update
Jessica indicated that Corinne sent out documents with the partnership work plan, roles of working groups, list of working group members and results of the Kenai CAP process.  Jeff asked if some of the 12 working groups could be combined. Corinne would ideally like to have a Steering Committee person for each group.   Corinne will be writing a charter for the working groups soon that will outline expectations for the workgroup participants, timelines, etc.  The Timeline and Workplan for the Strategic Action Plan shows working groups meeting from January through March.  Suggestions were made to push back the schedule since working groups have not yet been finalized.  If people have ideas for merging groups, please send them to Corinne by January 16.
Work Plan Review

Jessica passed out a new work plan for review and comment.  The plan outlines tasks for the calendar year with reminders of ongoing activities.  She asked about the frequency of newsletters and a possible annual report.  Jeff suggested that all the NFHAP funded project organizations should submit reports on their projects that could be incorporated into an annual report.  Most of the groups have to report to other funders anyway, so it shouldn't be too much to ask them to submit reports to the Partnership.

MSB Ordinance for Culvert Design

Frankie distributed documents about waterbody crossings and drainage requirements including a ordinance from the Kenai Peninsula Borough and a draft MSB Design Criteria Manual (DCM)for drainage and culverts.  She indicated that she and Bill Rice are proposing to create an ordinance for MSB that would codify the DCM sections on culverts.  Jeff suggested coordinating with ADF&G Habitat to align the MSB ordinance with their regulations, so that an applicant could meet both MSB and ADF&G standards with the same project design. Assembly member Warren Keogh has offered to sponsor this legislation.   
MSB Fish & Wildlife Commission - 2013 Legislative Priorities
Frankie reported that the MSB Fish and Wildlife Commission (FWC) provided a training session for Mat-Su Legislators on December 6, 2012 summarizing the nature of the Upper Cook Inlet fishery, problems with Mat-Su salmon runs, proposed solutions and action steps for the legislators. Mat-Su has 7 salmon "stocks of concern" out of 11 in the state.  She distributed a document with the FWC's priorities for the State Legislature and a page from MSB's legislative requests.  The Mat-Su Borough Assembly has included Fisheries & Fish Protection among their annual legislative priorities and has requested $2.5 million from the legislature.  Frankie indicated that the Assembly has not developed details about how the funds would be used. It would be helpful for the Partnership to develop priorities and send a letter to the Assembly with recommendations.   SC members indicated that culverts, conservation easements, public access and habitat restoration should be priorities. 
Landscape Conservation Cooperative

Sue reported that the Northern Boreal LCC, that includes the Mat-Su, will hold a science workshop in April.   She indicated that Robert Ruffner from the Kenai Watershed Forum has offered to represent the fish partnerships at LCC meetings.  She suggested that we invite John DeLapp, USFWS, to our next meeting to discuss the LCC's activities.
Committee Reports
Economic: This committee was created at the last steering committee meeting in November. 
Bill, Corinne, Kim, Frankie and Sue volunteered to be on the committee.  No meeting has been scheduled yet.  Bill will send out a poll to set up a meeting date.  Frankie will talk to Don Dyer, MSB Economic Development Director, about being involved with the committee.  Don has more than 20 groups working on economic development plan implementation.   She will also send out copies of the 2007 ADF&G Economic Impacts of Sportfishing Report and the 2009 ISER Mat-Su Sportfishing Economic report.  
Outreach: Committee will be meeting on January 22, from 3:00 - 4:00 at the Nature Conservancy or by teleconference.  New members were recruited from the Salmon Symposium (Welcome Catherine Inman).  Outreach Committee members are Katrina Mueller, Catherine Inman, Kim Sollien, Frankie Barker and Corinne Smith..
Steering Committee Applicants

The Steering Committee received four applications for the open seat on the committee.  After discussion, it was agreed to ask Jeff Davis of ARRI to continue on the Steering Committee for another two year term.  The other applicants were encouraged to come to future meetings and participate in our working groups.  Jessica has sent out notification to all the applicants. 
Upcoming Events:
· Fish Habitat Partnership Workshop, January 29-31, Portland, Oregon 


(Jessica and Frankie will attend)
· NFHAP Meeting, Washington DC (Sue will attend)
· All Alaska Fish Habitat Meeting, February 14, 2013, 1:30pm - 3:30Pm (Jessica will attend)

USFWS Regional Office or by phone #888-464-8048 Passcode 8543600
Next Meeting: Tuesday, March 12, 2013
Facilitator:  Corinne
Notetaker: TBD
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